

PECEIVED

June 26, 2023

Mr. Ivan Butts
President
National Association of Postal Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400
Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Ivan,

As a matter of general interest, a recent cyber incident has been identified which may have caused an increase in Flexible Spending Account (FSA) deductions for federal employees, including Postal Service employees. This incident was identified by the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) who oversees the FSA.

All employees are encouraged to review their pay stubs for any erroneous deductions. Impacted employees will receive a letter from the Postal Service.

Any questions on this subject should be directed directly to FSAFeds at 1-877-372-3337. Please do not contact the Accounting Service Center.

Enclosed is a copy of the Link Article on this matter.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Director

Contract Administration (NALC)

Enclosure

Link Article/FSA Updates

FSA Updates

Check your check

If you are enrolled in the Flexible Spending Account (FSA) program, please take a moment to review your pay stub for erroneous deductions. Recently, there was a cyber incident that caused an increase in deductions which affected some USPS employees.

FSAFeds, the administrator for the FSA program, is aware of the issue and has taken steps to resolve the matter. If you have an erroneous deduction, you should contact FSAFeds directly at 1-877-372-3337. Please do not contact the Accounting Service Center.

For information regarding FSA approved items, claims, and frequently asked questions, please visit www.fsafeds.com.

For questions regarding wellness, please contact the Wellness team.